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It is a very difficult task to determine, even from our cost study figures, the cost of 
bringing an avocado orchard to bearing age. Some of the reasons for this situation are 
varying response, differences of climate and soil, uncertainty as to quality, quantity, and 
cost of water, not sufficient information regarding relationship to temperatures—both 
maximum and minimum—and a lack of knowledge regarding production, especially in 
relation to age of trees. 
Even though a certain strain of a given variety appears to be acclimated, the weather 
conditions during the blossoming and setting period are a very important factor in 
determining the performance of the trees as to production. In spite of the many phases 
of the subject of avocado production which are little known, a great deal has been 
learned during the last several years in accumulating cost figures on cultural operations. 
We are, therefore, in a position to make some estimates. 
 
VALUABLE DATA 
Mr. Wahlberg, in the Orange County Study, has acquired some valuable figures 
showing the value per acre of trees each year from the beginning to the tenth year of 
the age of the orchard. The figures used are not the average, but are better-than-the-
average. Standard cultural practices and production figures which are considered 
possible of attainment are used. The figures used for yield and tree values were agreed 
upon by representatives of both the University and the growers of the several avocado 
counties. The value of trees each year is arrived at by considering all costs including 
interest and depreciation of equipment, all based on a standardized estimate of cost 
and a return of 5c a pound for fruit produced. 
Using $1000 as a valuation for land and water rights and $1000 as the tree valuation 
per acre, which is according to the above table, the value per acre of land and trees is 
$2000. The cost, then, of caring for the orchard including all expense up to this point, 
assumed as the time the returns should pay all costs, is $1000 and is represented in the 
estimated value of the trees. Starting with $500 land, if the grower can obtain it at that 
price, the investment is reduced. Ten years, then, is about the time required to bring an 
orchard to that period when it should pay a small interest on investment. Using an 
interest rate of 5%, twenty to thirty acres should be required as a profitable unit using 
the above figures. However, as the production increases, the number of acres required 
decreases. It seems reasonable to expect that eventually we will be able to obtain a 
variety of avocados or some strain of the Fuerte avocado or learn how to handle the 
trees which we already have so that we may obtain a production of 10,000 to 15,000 



pounds annually. Then, if the minimum price is 5c a pound, this would be a gross return 
of $500 to $750 per acre. When we learn more regarding the number of trees which can 
be efficiently planted per acre we will be in a better position. We shall gradually 
accumulate knowledge with reference to handling the trees and learn more about soil 
management and therefore enhance the returns. 
 

 
 
GOOD OUTLOOK—FOR THOSE USING CARE 
It may be necessary to keep the avocado tree from growing too high, if that be possible, 
consistent with the growth habits of the variety. The cost of harvest is great, and 
according to the records it amounts to around 60c a hundred pounds on the average. At 
that rate it would cost $60.00 per acre for the harvest of a 10,000 pound crop. 
"Efficiency in Production" has not been the watchword in the growing of fruits as much 
as it should be. We find this situation in citrus production. 
The efficient orchard of the future is the one which will support the family and not 
require the owner to have an outside income to support it. How can this be brought 
about? There is, I believe, sufficient evidence that it is possible. The outlook for the 
avocado industry is quite satisfactory, but the grower who is to get his share of the 
profits is the grower who will take a sufficient amount of his time to carefully plan every 
detail; the one who selected a good location with ideal climate, soil, and other 
conditions, with plenty of good water at a reasonable price, and who selected the best 
quality trees and gives them consistent care and attention. 
 
CALIFORNIA AVOCADO STATISTICS 
Compiled from California Cooperative Crop Reporting Service (1938) and Bureau of 
Agricultural Statistics of the United States Department of Agriculture (1936) 



 
 

 


